Dear Colleagues, 
 Please let me introduce myself -- I am the Director of International Affairs for the American Physical Society (APS).  I am writing now to inform you of an event at the upcoming APS March Meeting 2015 for U.S. and Chinese graduate students in Condensed Matter and Materials Physics.
 The American Physical Society (APS) and the Chinese Physical Society (CPS) have been working to bring together young physicists from our two countries.   As many graduate students from the United States and China already plan to attend the APS March Meeting 2015 in San Antonio, Texas, the APS and CPS will hold a “U.S.-China Young Physicists Forum” on February. 28 - March 1, 2015 (i.e., the weekend before the March Meeting officially begins on Monday, March 2.)
 More information will follow regarding event registration, abstract submission, and other details.  In the meantime, I wanted to make you aware of this event as soon as possible, as I recognize many of you will be making travel plans for your students to attend the APS March Meeting 2015.  Consequently, we hope that you can consider this event when arranging your students' travel plans.  We will include 30 students from each country, and so space will be limited.  
Please see the attached announcement for additional details.  I would ask that you please share this announcement with your colleagues working in Condensed Matter Physics and Materials Physics, as well as anyone else that may appreciate knowing of this event.
Thank you for your efforts.
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Amy Flatten
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